From: Board of Supervisors (BOS)

To: BOS-Supervisors; BOS-Legislative Aides

Cc: BOS-Operations; Young, Victor (BOS); Calvillo, Angela (BOS); De Asis, Edward (BOS); Entezari, Mehran (BOS);

Mchugh, Eileen (BOS), Ng, Wilson (BOS), Somera, Alisa (BOS)

Subject: FW: Restore remote public comment at Board of Supervisors committee meetings!

Date: Thursday, September 4, 2025 12:12:21 PM

Hello,

Please see below communication regarding File No. 241048:

Motion amending the Board of Supervisors' Rules of Order by revising Rule 1.3.3 (In-Person and Remote Public Comment) to provide for remote public comment opportunities for members of the public at committee meetings of the Board.

Regards,

John Bullock
Office of the Clerk of the Board
San Francisco Board of Supervisors
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244
San Francisco, CA 94102
(415) 554-5184
BOS@sfgov.org | www.sfbos.org

Disclosures: Personal information that is provided in communications to the Board of Supervisors is subject to disclosure under the California Public Records Act and the San Francisco Sunshine Ordinance. Personal information provided will not be redacted. Members of the public are not required to provide personal identifying information when they communicate with the Board of Supervisors and its committees. All written or oral communications that members of the public submit to the Clerk's Office regarding pending legislation or hearings will be made available to all members of the public for inspection and copying. The Clerk's Office does not redact any information from these submissions. This means that personal information—including names, phone numbers, addresses and similar information that a member of the public elects to submit to the Board and its committees—may appear on the Board of Supervisors website or in other public documents that members of the public may inspect or copy.

From: Tim Briggs <noreply@adv.actionnetwork.org>

Sent: Saturday, August 23, 2025 6:48 PM

To: BOS-Legislative Aides <bos-legislative_aides@sfgov.org>

Subject: Restore remote public comment at Board of Supervisors committee meetings!

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Legislative Aide,

Dear Board of Supervisors,

I am writing to urge you to SUPPORT the measure to restore remote public comment at Board of Supervisors committee meetings in San Francisco. After former Supervisor Peskin proposed such a measure last fall (File #241048), the matter unfortunately did not make it to a vote before the end of the year. We need one or more members of the Board of Supervisors to take up sponsorship again, and for the rest of the Board to support it.

Remote public comment is crucial in allowing constituents to provide meaningful, real-time feedback on decisions that will affect us and our communities. There are myriad reasons why so many of us can't make it in person in the middle of the day to City Hall to give a public comment, even when the outcome of the decisions the Board is making will impact us greatly. Many people can't take the time off work, or need to be present as a parent or caregiver for family or other loved ones. Many people don't have reliable transportation, or can't afford to risk COVID/Flu and other illnesses in an indoor poorly ventilated environment where so few people are wearing masks. Remote public comment makes democracy more accessible and increases digital inclusion for the residents of this city, who you represent.

We urge you to SUPPORT access to democratic participation for ALL, especially those most disenfranchised and marginalized in our city, who have been historically left out of the political process. Please listen to our broad coalition of San Franciscans, and invest in democracy by supporting remote public comment.

Tim Briggs
03robin@gmail.com
2340 Blue Ridge Ave
Brentwood, California 94513